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COUNCIL 16 NOVEMBER 2022 
 
ACTION TAKEN ON PETITIONS 
 
Council Members are asked to note the action taken in relation to the under-
mentioned petition which was presented to Council:- 
 
(i) Petition - Requesting the examination of traffic calming measures 

between Dartington Close, Dellfield Drive and St John’s Vale Pennywell 
 
At the meeting of the Council on 26 January 2022, former Councillor Karen 
Noble presented a petition with 17 signatures requesting the examination of 
traffic calming measures between Dartington Close, Dellfield Drive and St 
John’s Vale, Pennywell.   
 
An officer review using the Council approved Road Safety Assessment 
Criteria, which considers traffic speed, accident data, road geometry and the 
like, was undertaken for each of the streets.  The review noted that there were 
already traffic calming measures in place and that the threshold for further 
interventions had not been met therefore the request was declined. 
 
The Ward Councillors and Lead petitioner have been advised of the outcome. 
 
 

2. Petition – Broadstairs Court 
 

At the meeting of the Council on 23rd March 2022, Councillor Pam Mann 
presented a petition with 30+ signatures requesting that the Council hear and 
take action upon their petition regarding parking issues and damage to 
highway and pavement and increased litter at Broadstairs Court and 
Broadway Properties. 
 
The location identified is a residential street next to a shopping area with a shop, 
coffee shop, fast food shop and vets. 
 
Objections were made during the planning stage to the development and residents 
and Councillors feel as though the restrictions set out in the planning stage are not 
being adhered to.  
 
Colleagues in Highways Maintenance and Environmental Enforcement were 
consulted regarding the footway condition and the litter at this location. 
 
Colleagues from Planning and Environmental Enforcement will respond to the 
ward councillors direct regarding the concerns raised in the petition. 

 
Following consideration of the petition, it was agreed to partly uphold this petition 
as officers have liaised with Ward Councillors to address the issues and a ‘no 
through’ road sign is being implemented at this location. 
 
The Ward Councillors and Lead petitioner have been advised of the outcome.  
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